Town of Derry, NH

Energy & Environmental Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes

September 28, 2015

Attendees: Maureen Reno, Tom Morini, Chris Cox, Marc Flattes

1. Call to Order - Maureen Reno
a. Enter Non Public Session at 7:00 PM
b. Come out of Non Public session at 7:57 PM

2. Old Business

a. Maureen opens discussion about the possibility that some of the funding for the Town
PV on Landfill project may be in jeopardy. As the State Net Metering program is cap
at 50 MW of net metered capacity or 1 percent of total state capacity. Liberty Utilities
has already reached their share of the cap and are turning customers away.
Eversource will reach this cap any day now. This cap would also have an impact on
the SOLAR UP program. The State legislature is in recess now. The Committee’s hope
is that this program will be renewed and be expanded. Marc mentions John O’Connor
as a source for getting some content with which to craft a letter in support of
continuing the Program.

b. Motion to adjourn by Maureen Reno. Seconded by Thomas Morini. 8:13 PM



